
From: Hayden Grooms
To: 'tommyhat@juno.com' <tommyhat@juno.com>

Date: 2/24/2017 8:50:26 AM
Subject: RE: Hilton Head Island First Monday Club

Mr. Hatfield,
 
Thank you for getting back in touch with me so soon. I am drafting a calendar proposal for the next 6 months and will 
run it by our chief of staff after I get this kind of information from county parties around the state. Your information 
was incredibly helpful in drawing up this calendar. We hope to be able to meet with your group in the near future, so 
I will get in touch with you as soon as possible with more definitive scheduling possibilities.
 
Thanks again,
 
Hayden Grooms
 
 

From: tommyhat@juno.com [mailto:tommyhat@juno.com] 
 
Sent: Thursday, February 23, 2017 7:39 PM
 
To: Hayden Grooms 
Subject: Re: Hilton Head Island First Monday Club
 
Dear Mr. Grooms:
 
Thanks for your e-mail.
 
My name is Tom Hatfield and I am the Moderator of the Hilton Head Island 1st Monday
Republican Lunch Group. 1st Monday was formed about 17 years ago and I have been
the Moderator ever since. As our name implies we meet the 1st of every month and we
have been very successful in attracting some excellent speakers, both political and non-
political. Speakers have ranged from Presidential candidates all the way to local politicians.
We meet at noon at Aunt Chiladas Restaurant at 69 Pope Ave. Since 1st Monday is
a Group and not a club there are no memberships and therefore no dues. Reservations
are not required. Lunch is only $10 including beverage, tax and tip. Attendance is between
60 and 150 depending on the speaker.
 
Lt. Governor Bryant would be a welcome guest and speaker. Right now we are booked
through May but are completely open after that.
 
Please let me know if the Lt. Gov. is interested and if you have any further questions.
 
Best Regards,
 
Tom Hatfield
 
On Thu, 23 Feb 2017 16:32:41 +0000 Hayden Grooms <HaydenGrooms@scstatehouse.gov> writes:

Good morning,
 
My name is Hayden Grooms and I am the director of External Affairs for Lieutenant Governor Bryant. The 
information posted on the SCGOP website seems to be outdated, so I am contacting various Republican 
Party clubs and associations throughout the state to try and update this information. I hope to be able to 
propose a calendar to the Lt. Governor detailing some possible events that he could attend to address local 
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issues with local party members.
 
I am wondering who would be a good contact, if not you, to schedule these events and possible speaking 
engagements. Where the meeting is located? Lastly, what is an estimated average number of attendees so 
that, if need be, we can prepare the correct amount of literature?
 
Thank you for your help and your service to the Republican Party.
 
Sincerely,
 
 
Hayden Grooms
Director of External Affairs
Office of Lt. Governor
(803) 734-0107
 
 


